STATE BOARD OF MASTER ELECTRICIANS

BUSINESS MEETING
DATE:

April 23, 2013 

TIME:

10:00 a.m.

PLACE:

500 N. Calvert Street




3rd Floor Conference Room




Baltimore, Maryland 21202-3651
PRESENT:

Michael Berg, Chairman, Industry Member

Michael Oles, Vice Chairman, Industry Member



Robert Welborne, Industry Member 



Brett Warner, Industry Member
ABSENT:

Todd Borz, Industry Member

STAFF
PRESENT:
John Papavasiliou, Executive Director
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General
Gae Herzberger, Administrative Aide
CALL TO ORDER:

Michael Berg, Chairman, called the business meeting of the State Board of Master Electricians to order at 10:00 a.m.

MINUTES
The minutes of the Business Meeting held March 26, 2013, were reviewed.  Motion (I) was made by Mr. Welborne, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried to approve the minutes as written.  

COMPLAINTS:
No complaints to be reported
OLD BUSINESS:  Continuing Education  
Mr. Oles reported to the Board about the Course Providers’ continuing education packets reviewed and requested additional information before the Board completes its evaluation. 
The Board discussed training, qualifications required for course providers and a monitoring process.  Mr. Papavasiliou suggested that a list of approved course providers be posted on the website for the licensee’s convenience for obtaining continuing education.  
NEW BUSINESS:
The Board received two Course Providers continuing education packets for approval.  Mr. Oles will review and report to the Board about his recommendations at the next scheduled meeting.  
MARYLAND REGISTER:
The Board discussed the Maryland Register March 22, 2013 edition, containing the publication of the Proposed Action for Title 09, Subtitle 09, Maryland Board of Master Electricians 09.09.02.  The purpose of this action is to establish by regulation the requirements for continuing education.  Mr. Papavasiliou advised the members that random audits of licensees’ continuing education information will be conducted on behalf of the Board.  If the licensee is not able provide documentation of completion of the required CE, the Board could pursue administrative charges against the license for renewing a license by misrepresenting completion of the continuing education requirements and, if warranted, impose an administrative sanction and/or a monetary penalty.  
STATISTICS: 
PSI submitted the statistics summary for the first time passes and the repeat passes for the  dates from April 2009 to January 2012 and dates from January 2012 to April 2013 as requested by the Board.  The Board reviewed the statistics for the month of March 2013.
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Master Electrician
	35
	9
	26
	26%


TASK FORCE:

The Board discussed the status of HB 1386 and determined that in lieu of the status in “Rules Committee” the Board would introduce its own Bill for the centralization of Electrician regulation.  Motion (II) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried to sponsor their own legislation for statewide licensing for master, journeyman, and apprentice electricians.

After the conclusion of the Board meeting, the Executive Director investigated further, the status of HB 1386 and discovered that the Bill had, in fact, passed.  He then contacted the Board members and obtained a consensus by the Board to rescind the vote to pursue a Board Bill.  Planning and discussion for the Task Force Bill 1386 will commence at the June 25, 2013 meeting.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT: 
Mr. Papavasiliou advised the members of Senate Bill 350 (HB 270), pertaining to the requirement that Electrical Inspectors and Plumbing Inspectors possess a license, which passed in both Houses. 
Other items discussed were the reciprocal agreement between West Virginia and Maryland and the process of the examination applicants challenging failed questions on the examination. 

COUNSEL’S REPORT:

Ms. Kinstler, Counsel, wished to clarify the effect of SB 350 (HB 270).  Counsel cautioned that while SB 350 (HB 270) may have been intended to require that individuals who serve as electrical or plumbing inspectors are required to possess a master level license, the language of the bill specific to Bus. Occ. & Prof. Art., Title 6, Electricians, does not specifically state that an individual must hold a master electrician license.  Consequently, Counsel advised that the bill will not likely have the intended effect for electrical inspectors as it will for plumbing inspectors.  

Counsel referred to amendments to the portion of the bill regarding Bus. Occ. & Prof. §12-503 (SB 350: p.4, lines 29-30, p.5, lines 1-3; HB 270: p.5, lines 1-5) applicable to plumbing inspectors, specifically provide that a master plumber license is required, as condition of employment as a plumbing inspector.  However, amendments to §6-313 (SB 350: p.2, lines 18-19; HB 270: p.2, lines 20-21), applicable to electricians, provide that a State or local license is required.  As many local jurisdictions also issue apprentice and journey level electrical licenses, the statute still fails to specify that a master electrician license is required to serve as an electrical inspector.  Further, the statute contains language that renders it inapplicable to inspectors employed by third party inspection agencies.  

EXECUTIVE SESSION:
Motion (III) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried by the Board to enter into Executive Session at 11:30 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.  This meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article Annotated Code of Maryland § 10-508 (a) (8).  The purpose of the session was to consult with Counsel regarding an applicant for licensure.

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Welborne and unanimously carried to return to the public meeting.

Motion (V) was made by Mr. Oles, seconded by Mr. Warner and unanimously carried to accept the findings in the Executive Session.

APPLICATIONS SUBMITTED BY PSI;

The Board approved nine applications to take the master electrician’s examination.

The Board placed in pending one application to take the master electrician’s examination, as additional information is needed to fully evaluate the application.
The Board denied three applications to take the master electrician’s examination, as the requirements have not been met. 
ADJOURNMENT
Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Warne, seconded by Mr. Oles, and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 1:00 p.m.
____________________________




_________________

Michael Berg, Chairman
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